C/Recreation Division:

This year, it was determined that Associations would have, and maintain, an in-house C/Recreation Division. With the intent to drive growth and development of the players.
At this point, based on our current* registration numbers. We will not be able to sustain a C/Recreation Division Team in U18 and U15. As a result, we are looking at alternatives assist these players who want to play at these levels. 
For example (but not limited to), we would explore merging with another group who are similarly low in numbers to make it work for both involved. The goal is girls on the ice.
The C/Recreation Division will not be part of a Provincial Loop or League Play. There will be no mandated travel. Travel will be limited to games electively decided by the team if they want. Ie: If Western Riptide has a team in that division, they can apply for an exhibition permit and have a game. That would be a team choice. We would support that.
However, Metro West Force IS interested in gameplay for our players. We will be talking with neighbouring Associations locally in efforts to maximize the experience for them and minimize the travel for them (in the local area) to have games in the division.
If there are any questions on this, please reach out to us for further clarification.

*If registration numbers change where we can sustain a team, we will. Alternatively, if there are re-assignments that will make the level sustainable, we will also make a team.

